
 

 
August 24, 2022 
 

Travis County Commissioners Court  
Attn: Travis County Transportation and Natural Resources 
700 Lavaca St. 
Austin, TX 78701 

Travis County Commissioners Court: 

The City of Pflugerville would like to request Travis County annex an approximately .447 acre property 
situated in the P. Conrad Survey, Abstract No. 200, J. Van Winkle Survey, Abstract No. 787, and the W. 
Barker Survey, Abstract No. 107, Travis County, being a portion of existing Meister Lane located generally 
south of State Highway 45, north of New Meister lane, east of Schultz Blvd., and west of Heatherwilde 
Blvd. The portion requested for annexation is the portion outside of the Mokan right-of-way, and would 
allow the City of Pflugerville to coordinate with the adjacent landowner(s) to the west to plan for the 
future extension of Kenney Fort Blvd. Please refer to the exhibit on page 2 for location.  

Pursuant to Section 43.1055, municipalities can annex property/right-of-way on the request of the owner 
or maintaining political subdivision, therefore, in order for the City to annex the portion of Meister Lane, 
Travis County Commissioners’ Court must authorize the city to annex the right-of-way.  
 
The City anticipates no financial impact on Travis County resulting from the annexation of the .447-acre 
tract. The City requests consent from Travis County to annex the portion of Meister Lane shown in the 
attached exhibit and described in the field notes.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Sereniah Breland 
City Manager 
City of Pflugerville 
SereniahB@pflugervilletx.gov 
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